Present were Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews, Roland Sallada and BettyHooper.

The Belectmen met with Attornys David Woodbury and David Nixon to discuss the problem of the dump. Mr. Nixon informed the Selectmen of the details of the meeting with the Air Polution Control Agency recently. New Boston must cease all burning as of this day. (detailed ORDER attached). It was discussed which days the dump would be open and whether to issue stickers. Atty. Woodbury believes New Boston could be accepted into the Souhegan Regional Landfill District without the other towns holding special town meetings. He feels the special meeting would be necessary only when a town wishes to quit the program. Mr. Woodbury will continue on the Dump Committee and will keep George St. John and Robert Normandin (the other members) informed.

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Bourque applied for a building permit and a driveway permit.

Mr. & Mrs. John Evanoski came in in regard to an incident at their home necessitating the calling of the police, being as Mrs. Evanoski was being verbally abused. No action was taken by the police at the time, therefore they were interested whether the incident was logged by the Chief and if so, how it was worded. The Selectmen were not aware of this case and suggested they write a letter to of complaint to them and they sill in turn, swhow it to Police Chief Ballou.

Mrs. Henry Daniels contacted Roland Sallada and complained that Mr. Zwillinger is driving over her property to reach his property which he purphed purchesed from William Mason.

Mrs. Horton Foote came into represent Eugene Thorne regarding an approval for a driveway site and a right-of-way. The Selectmen look for 250 feet of clear visability for a new driveway. Mr. Mansfield feels the driveways indicated appear at a dangerous location. The Selectmen will inspect.

Robert Todd appeared for a meeting which was scheduled with several committees in regard to the selling of town property. No one else attended, therefore the meeting will be re-scheduled.

Gail Parker, School Board Member, inspected the town hall kitchen to try to iron some problems, namely: the leaking of gas from the stove, who owns which refrigerator and the possibility of lowering the sinks. If the sinks are lowered, the school district will bear the cost.

The Selectmen moved unanimously that there would be no advertising of activities in the Town Offices until a public bulletin board is installed.